

NOBLE LAKESIDE PARK NHW NEWSLETTER MARCH 2016

OUR THANKS TO KINGSCLIFF POLICE STATION AND THE GOOD GUYS FOR THEIR CONTINUED SUPPORT.

PLEASE NOTE THAT NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NEWSLETTERS ETC ARE NOT CLASSIFIED AS JUNK MAIL.

NEW LAC SUPERINTENDENT

Please be advised that the Tweed Byron Local Area Command has a new Police Superintendent WAYNE STARLING. Superintendent Wayne has been in the force for many years serving in many City and Regional commands, I have had the opportunity to meet him on a couple of occasions and I see him as a benefit for our LAC.

GOOD NEWS

Our local police have been doing a great job in the community, crime is down in many catogories which I know Noble Park residents will be pleased. Police Are still having problems with Fraud which is mainly due to non-payment at fuel stops. Assaults are still occurring with strong evidence that these are drug and alcohol fuelled.

TWEED COAST CRIME ONLY.

	JAN	FEB	MARCH
Assaults	9	7	3
Break & Enter	4	3	1
Fraud	10	15	16
Located Vehicle	2	1	2
Malicious Damage	17	8	6
Stealing	31	15	20
Stolen Vehicle	3	5	1

One of our owners here at Noble Park called at my home recently with a copy of a scan he received on his computer headed Australian Tax Office offering a refund. The resident checked it out only to find out things were not right. Be Careful folks.

FOR THOSE WHO LIVE ALONE

The NSW Police Force have developed a NEXT OF KIN program a must for seniors who live alone. This means that the Police can contact the next of kin in an emergency. Your information will be kept at Tweed Police Station. NOTE your information will be securely stored and only accessed by Police. For a simple NEXT of KIN form and a prepaid return envelope call round to Gordon and Doreen's home at 173 in April Street Noble Park. If more info is required call me on 0404029230.